Coach Henry Frnka, University of Tulsa, Tulsa, Oklahoma.

Dear Henry:

I was sorry that I did not get to see you to tell you good-by when I left Tulsa, but I want you to know that we appreciate your kindness and consideration in treating the Kansas football team with deep consideration. You could have licked them sixty without applying too much pressure, but your sportsmanship and gentility dictated otherwise.

Congratulations on your highly efficient blocking and tackling, - the best that I have seen in many moons.

I think I should make an explanation regarding the bill that I left at the Hotel Tulsa. When Ernie Quigley could not go down he asked me to go down and invited Mrs. Allen to accompany me, saying that he would pay her expenses. So I am writing Ernie a memo and you will hear from him making any readjustments that are necessary on the entire travel trip. It may be a few days, but I am sure that a letter from him will arrange financial matters satisfactorily.

I assure you that I enjoyed our trip to Tulsa. You have a great environment and a most hospitable and considerate group. Please convey to Mrs. Frnka our congratulations and best wishes over your highly successful team. We enjoyed every contact we made.

With continued best wishes for your high success, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.